
 

Medicines Authority
Inspectorate and Enforcement Division  
203, Level 3, Rue d’Argens,
Gzira
Malta

Telephone: +356 2343 9142 Facsimile: +356 2343 9162

___________________________________________________________________________

Drug Alert
CLASS 3 MEDICINES RECALL

Action Within 5 Days

Date: 13th October 2010 Our Ref:  MDR 3-10/10
____________________________________________________________________________
Dear Healthcare Professional,

Poligas Ltd

Worthington Medical Oxygen cylinders 35L, 40L, 50L 
(liquid volume)

N/A

Batch Number Expiry Date Pack Size First Distributed

All Worthington 
Medical Oxygen 

cylinders 35L, 40L & 
50L (see corresponding 

list for cylinder 
numbers)

N/A N/A N/A

Following the  receipt  of  two complaints  regarding  various  Medical  Oxygen  cylinders  the 
Inspectorate  and  Enforcement  Directorate  within  the  Medicines  Authority  requested  a 
precautionary recall of the affected cylinders. 

The recall has been classified as a Class III recall and is being carried out by Poligas Ltd. 
(Marketing Authorisation Holder and Manufacturer) under the supervision of the Medicines 
Authority. 

The reason for the precautionary recall of all cylinders is the presence of an odour in a number 
of Medical Oxygen gas cylinders
 
Thanks and regards

Karl De Marco
Medicines Inspector
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